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The Vicar’s Letter 
    The Vicarage, Waltham Road 

 (corner of Foliejohn Way) 
Woodlands Park 

Tel. 07874 399411 
 

Dear Friends of the Parish of White Waltham and Woodlands Park, 
Hello! I am back from my sabbatical. And as things here at church have 
run so well, I am guessing that most people didn’t notice my absence from 
local church things from May to August! 
A sabbatical is time to pause, to do something different, to reflect and 
refresh. I did an online course on biblical counselling, visited a number of 
other churches and spent time with the ministers, took a trip to a mission 
partner in Kenya, and grabbed bits of family time too. It was, if anything, 
slightly too busy, but isn’t that the way in this part of the world? It has 
certainly made me think about time. 
One thing I haven’t enjoyed since moving to the South East, is how busy 
people can be. We seem to be working too many hours to support too-large 
mortgages; we can run around too many activities for the kids, committing 
to too many too-costly lifestyle choices… And we all feel pressured into 
it, don’t we, because everyone else is doing it. 
Having taken time off the usual treadmill to reflect, I am keen to cling on 
to some things I was reminded of to do with time. Time with people with 
no agenda and nothing to be achieved other than some fun and fellowship 
is valuable. In Africa, I was at a 6-hour elders’ meeting and the church 
gatherings lasted 4 hours (including various bits). Whilst these cannot be 
directly transferred here (!?!) it was a huge demonstration of people’s 
commitment to people, not rushing off to the next thing, but spending the 
time then and there. (continued over) 

THIS MAGAZINE 

Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 
Delivered free to all homes in White Waltham & Woodlands Park  

and given to all families at White Waltham School.  Freely available  
at church services.  Also available on White Waltham Church’s  

Facebook page and website. 

Articles for the next edition should be sent to 
office@stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 

by 12th November 2025 
Magazines are usually available on the last Sunday of the month 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk            White Waltham 
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Our Father God uses time to teach us things. 
We learn a patience that trusts as we live in God’s timing. Christians can 
pray knowing their loving heavenly Father listens, and that we need to trust 
that His timing may not be ours but is the best! 
We learn to spot the things that will truly last, as we raise our eyes to 
eternity. That pause, taking time for kind conversation, or a selfless deed, 
may have a more lasting impact and significance than that other thing we 
were dashing to. Jesus says  

“Do not store up for yourselves treasures on earth, where moths and 
vermin destroy, and where thieves break in and steal. But store up for 
yourselves treasures in heaven  where moths and vermin do not destroy, 
and where thieves do not break in and steal. For where your treasure 
is, there your heart will be also.  Matthew 6v19-21 

And of course, learning to spend time well, if we trust in Jesus, comes 
from the peace of knowing who we are as beloved, accepted children of 
God without the need to compete or achieve to gain value. 

One thing I ask from the Lord, 
    this only do I seek: 
that I may dwell in the house of the Lord 
    all the days of my life, 
to gaze on the beauty of the Lord 
    and to seek him in his temple.  Psalm 27v4 

Time also has rhythms, such as the seasons: a time to work and a time to 
rest, a time to sow and a time to reap. There is a time to remember, such as 
on Remembrance Sunday when in our service, we remember the sacrifice 
of those who have given their lives to protect us. And in the evening 
service, we particularly remember and give thanks for our loved ones who 
have died – see pages 26 & 29 for more details. 
You are very welcome to join our gathering on any Sunday morning at 
10.30, to take time with each other and with our loving God. A time out 
from life’s pressures in order to be equipped and enabled to use our time 
better! 
Dave  
Rev Dave Atallah    

Tel: 07874 399411  office@stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 
 
 

NEW White Waltham Church contact details 

Tel: 07874 399411     
Email: office@stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 
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Want to advertise  
in our Parish 
Magazine? 

Contact: 
Bob Crittenden 

Tel:  
07874 399411 

Email: 
office@ 

stmaryswhitewaltham. 
org.uk 

 
 

  

 Positive  
 reward-based  
 puppy training 

 
Classes are held on Saturday afternoons at: 

Woodlands Park Village Centre,  
Manifold Way 

Maidenhead  SL6 3GW 

Melanie Mathews 
Member of the Association of Pet Dog Trainers (01569) 

In an industry that is not currently 
regulated, I can guarantee that I am 
appropriately qualified, experienced and 
accredited to help you and your puppy 
using positive, reward-based training.   

For further details please contact: 
melanie@tiptopdogtraining.co.uk 

07711 807109 
To book, please visit my website: 

www.tiptopdogtraining.co.uk 

DAVID SHAILES 
PLUMBERS & 
DECORATORS 

 

Showers, Baths,  
Sinks, Repairs,  

Cylinders, Immersions, 
Taps, Washers, Pumps, 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 
Basins & Radiators fitted. 
Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 
Reliable & Clean. 

Find us on Facebook. 

i.plumber@btinternet.com 

Phone: 0770 8602442 
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General plumbing repairs 
and installations 

From a leaky tap  
to a full bathroom installation 

Over 28 years’ experience 

 

Why not call us for a free quote 
Call 07922 875685 

berkshireplumbingrepairs@gmail.com 
www.berkshireplumbingrepairs.uk 

 

 

 

Tony Moore 
Accountant/Bookkeeper 

Need help with your Bookkeeping, Year End,  
Monthly Accounts or Tax Returns? 

For a reliable, professional service, call Tony on 07712 162998 

 

A BIG THANK YOU 
to everyone who helps to distribute the Parish Magazines to every home,  

and many of the businesses, in the Parish.  

Your help and hard work are very much appreciated!   

  



White Waltham Parish Magazine Page 5 

Woodlands Park Primary  
and Nursery School 

 
A place for everyone.  

Together, we are inspired to grow,  
learn and achieve. 

 

 
The start of the new academic year has arrived, and we are all systems go 
at Woodlands Park. The start of the term was marked by some autumnal 
downpours which served as a reminder that those beautiful September and 
October colours will soon be with us.  
On the first Friday back, we had our first assembly 
together in school, with the theme of New Beginnings. We 
looked at images that represent new beginnings and talked 
about what new beginnings looks like for us; a seedling 
that grows and develops over time, a sunrise that reminds us that each day 

is a fresh new day full of opportunity, a butterfly that changes 
and how change might feel, and a rocket launch blasting off, 
aiming high. The children embraced the ideas and have shown 
courage, resilience and excitement about the new beginnings at 
Woodlands Park this year.  

As a new Headteacher at Woodlands Park and coming from out of the area, 
I am keen to maintain and extend our community links. The one thing that 
has come up consistently with my conversations with staff is how everyone 
wants Woodlands Park to be at the centre of the community. This sounds 
good to me! I am keen to work with our local community partners and 
families to support the children and wider community.  
I have spent my first few days around and about in school. Playtimes have 
been delightful, with children enjoying the impressive grounds at 
Woodlands Park. I was amazed on my initial visits by the amount of space 
available: the field, the beautiful countryside views and the woodland area 
which is a fantastic space for the children to access and experience all the 
benefits that outdoor learning can bring. We even have a swimming pool 
and a running track!  How lucky we are! I hope to work on utilising these 
outdoor spaces to their full potential and ensuring that our children can 
make the most of these. 
Wandering in and out of the classrooms, I have seen our children calm and 
focused and engaged with their learning. The team at Woodlands Park 
have established a positive and welcoming environment for the children 
with nurture and love at the centre of what we do.  

(continued over) 
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We welcome all our new starters at Woodlands Park. We have a new 
teacher with us, Miss Harvey in Foxes class, and our new children in 
Reception and Nursery have been in school and settling in well. They have 
made me pretend cups of tea, and I think all of them have shown me their 
new school shoes with great pride! Visiting our Early Years in school is 
good for the soul! Our well-established Early Years setting, with its superb 
outdoor area, is a great place for our youngest children to have their 
important first experience of school. 
The Autumn Term is always full of lots of great events 
and we hope to see some of you at our open days and 
school events. The Nativity is always a highlight for 
me every year and I look forward to my first visit to St 
Mary’s for our Harvest service this term as well.  
Thank you to those of you who have reached out and welcomed me into 
the area already and I hope to begin to meet more of you from the local 
community over the year.  
Best Wishes  
Mrs J Sergeant, Headteacher 

01628 822350 
www.woodlandsparkschool.co.uk       office@woodlandsparkschool.org 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild, White Waltham 
You will always be welcome to join our friendly group. You do not need 
to be an experienced flower arranger to join us – you may just be an 
enthusiastic beginner or a lover of flowers.  
Following on from the long, hot summer here are some dates for your diary 
for the autumn: 
Saturday 27th September - decorate the church for Harvest Festival, from 
10am.  Please bring any foliage you have from your garden or the 
hedgerow.  Dried material would also be useful. 
A visit to Saville Gardens in Windsor is planned for October, at a date to 
be confirmed.  Ring any of the numbers below for confirmation and details. 
Saturday 1st November – a demonstration of flowers and crafts with a 
hint of Christmas.  In The Tree House 10.30am. 
Saturday 29th November – a Christmas workshop at 10am in The Tree 
House - a great opportunity to make your own wreath or Christmas table 
decoration. 
Saturday 13th December – decorate the church for Christmas from 10am. 

For any information, please contact Carolyn Thompson 07834 545967,  
Liz Atlay 07881 785131 or Julia Hodgson 07904 999685 

We look forward to seeing you! 
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White Waltham C of E Academy 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We’ve had a wonderful start to the new academic year, with the children 
returning full of energy and enthusiasm for the exciting months ahead. 

We began with our immersion days, introducing each class to their new 
topics. Foundation children have been exploring All About Me, getting to 
know each other and discovering our school grounds.  

Year 1 & 2 have stepped into the world of traditional tales, enjoying stories 
such as Jack and the Beanstalk, The Princess and the Pea, and Goldilocks 
and the Three Bears. They had great fun making a beanstalk, creating lolly-
stick characters, and building houses outside. 

Year 3 & 4 have begun their topic on the Vikings. They explored Viking 
life by creating their own shields, learning through Horrible Histories, and 
culminating in a lively battle re-enactment on the school field — complete 
with shields, helmets, and even a longship built from pallets and planks! 

Year 5 & 6 are travelling back to Tudor England with their Off with their 
Heads! topic. They have made Tudor Roses, studied the warring houses, 
designed their own family coats of arms, and created jewellery fit for a 
queen — learning about the importance of hierarchy in the Tudor court. 
Their Tudor learning continued on a residential trip to Hooke Court, where 
they made candles, cooked Tudor recipes, played traditional games, and 
even enjoyed a Tudor banquet with dancing. The trip concluded with a 
‘Time Team’ dig, unearthing ancient artefacts. 

This autumn term promises more exciting events, including Jeans for 
Genes Day, a Macmillan Coffee Morning, an RE and Art theme day, and 
our Harvest Service in church. We are also looking forward to our first 
PTA event of the year — an outdoor cinema! 

(continued over) 
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We will be holding our Open Morning for new families on Tuesday 14th 
October at 9.30am, and we would be delighted to showcase all that makes 
our school special.  

 
Please do share this information with anyone who may be interested. 
Alternatively, visits during the school day can be arranged by contacting 
the school office on on 01628 822533 or email office@whitewaltham.org 

We look forward to sharing more of our learning and celebrations with you 
as the year progresses. 

Mrs Denham 
Head of School 

www.whitewalthamschool.co.uk 
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 White Waltham Cricket Club 
 Est 1879 and still representing the village today!  
 

Another league cricket season comes to an end, and WOW – what a finish it was! 
The 1XI left themselves plenty of work to do with two games to go, but despite 
the weather around on the penultimate weekend, picked up a crucial win to give 
themselves a fighting chance going into the final weekend. Knowing a win was 
required against local rivals Hurst (and results to go our way) we pulled off the 
win in dramatic fashion and in doing so, secured division 3 cricket again next 
year – a great achievement.  The table below shows just how tight it was. The 1XI 
will be looking to build upon their excellent finish next year. 
2025  Thames Valley Cricket League 
Division 3A  Division 6A 
Position Team Points  Position Team Points 
1 Theale & Tilehurst 1XI 386  1 Burnham 3XI 352 
2 Purley on Thames 1XI 351  2 Holyport 1XI 314 
3 Peppard Stoke Row 1XI 320  3 Wokingham 4XI 308 
4 White Waltham 1XI 287  4 White Waltham 2XI 294 
5 Thatcham Town 1XI 286  5 Sandhurst 1XI 275 
6 Harpsden 1XI 284  6 Royal Ascot 2XI 266 
7 Falkland 2XI 284  7 Binfield 3XI 251 
8 Hurst Rangers 1XI 283  8 Crowthorne & Crown Wood 2XI 232 
9 Maidenhead & Bray 2XI 249  9 Eversley 3XI 181 
10 Reading 2XI 160  10 Braywood 2XI 118 

Again, the 2XI had plenty to play for, heading into the final week. They knew a 
comprehensive win and results to go their way elsewhere could secure promotion 
to Division 5. Despite a thumping victory at home to Braywood, the highlight of 
which was captain Chris Metherell’s 172 (!), unfortunately, other results didn’t 
go our way. Although promotion wasn’t achieved, it was a great season on the 
whole, especially after narrowly avoiding relegation from the same league last 
year. 
At the end of August, the junior section finished their season with a fun BBQ 
and presentation evening – it’s been a great year for them too, especially healthy 
at U13 level. 
Games continue until the end of September and we look forward to the annual 
White Waltham v Waltham St Lawrence T20 game – good luck to the villagers 
playing in that! 
Thanks for following along again this year! 
Many thanks 
Jonny Mahoney  WWCC Chair 

For more information, or if you are interested to join/train with the club,  
please visit our website or contact us using one of the below options: 

Website: www.whitewaltham.play-cricket.com    Twitter: @WWCC_1879 
Facebook: @WhiteWalthamCC    Instagram:  whitewalthamcricketclub 
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STEANE & CO 
Est  1884 

Hardware & DIY Store 
 

 ironmongers tools & plumbing 

 paint & gardening electrical 

 water softening salt household items 

 key cutting LED light bulbs 
 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
( terms and  cond i t ions  app ly ) 

 

124 Wessex Way, Cox Green, SL6 3DL 
gyn3@msn.com 

01628 624480     www.steaneandco.co.uk 
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Sunny Weather 
We’re never satisfied with the weather, are we? Last time, I 
wrote about windy weather so this time it’s about sunny 
weather. What sort of weather do you prefer?  Rain, sun, wind, 
snow? They all have their own ‘charms’ don’t they? 
How many of us prefer to take our holidays abroad, where we expect to 
get guaranteed sun, whereas in England, we usually don’t get the consistent 
sunshine (although this year we have had a much better summer)? I know 
there’s always the danger of sitting outside and getting too much sun. Or 
when abroad, there can be the possibility of devastating forest fires or a 
prolonged, serious drought, which can destroy much-needed crops. 

As always in our lives, we need a balance of weather so that 
plants and seeds particularly, are able to get the moisture and 
warmth to grow fully and mature. 

It’s therefore not surprising how in some parts of the world the sun came 
to be worshipped as the bringer, not just of warmth, but of good health and 
plentiful crops. Do you ever walk in the countryside and see the vast array 
of crops glistening in the warm sunshine and notice creation’s amazing 
handiwork that enables the food cycle to flourish under the watchful eye 
of farmers? 
The sun also plays a large part in teaching us about life. In the Bible, Jesus 
frequently used countryside examples to talk to the crowds about the work 
of farmers by telling little stories or parables. Probably one of the most 
well-known is the parable of the soil types in Luke chapter 8. Here, the sun 
is not mentioned at all, but it is presumed to have been a key factor in the 
germination of the seed. Some of the seed fell on the footpath, some fell 
on rocky ground, some among weeds and some in good soil. These are 
mini-pictures of the way that we respond to Jesus.  The moisture is 
mentioned but of course, both water and warmth are needed for all seeds 
and plants to grow to their best. So, we need to be growing in faith 
constantly. 
Have you ever noticed that when Jesus was crucified, 
the sun stopped shining for three hours, perhaps in an 
eclipse (see Luke chapter 23 verse 44)? This was 
God’s way of showing that he allowed Jesus to take 
our sin on his broken body and that he, our Holy God, 
could not look on all that evil in the world being placed 
on his son. 
Have you ever thought about how important the sun and the son are in 
God’s world ? 
Bob Crittenden 
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My Story (part 3) 
Last time, we had joined our ship (RHMS Patris) in Singapore Harbour.  
Ahead of us was an amazing journey of new things, new places and a real 
adventure.  So much was totally unknown, but the wonderful truth is that 
our God knew everything that was happening to us and even more 
important, everything that would occur in the days, weeks and years ahead. 
As you discover, although so much of this was wonderful, some things 
happened to us that did not feel wonderful. 
We spent 48 hours berthed on Patris, exploring a little of Singapore and 
doing some shopping. We then cast off for another adventure.  None of us 
had experienced ocean travel before, so it would be a series of surprises. 
Fortunately, we never experienced truly rough weather; as we travelled 
south through Indonesia, we got used to the way of life aboard: delicious 
food served by crew members we came to know, scenery that varied daily 
and lovely, warm weather.  There was plenty to do on what was technically 
a cruise, with emigrating passengers like us sharing the journey. 
When we lived in Littlehampton, we had got to know lots of people in the 
church and neighbourhood including two related families to whom we 
grew very close.  The daughter of one family had emigrated to Western 
Australia, so it was a real joy that she and her Aussie husband were able to 
meet us when we docked in Fremantle.  But time in Western Australia was 
very short- just a few hours- and then we were back aboard and away. 
Now we were travelling mostly eastwards and during the night across the 
Great Australian Bight – though renowned for being quite rough, for us it 
was smooth and we arrived in Melbourne the next morning.  We took 
advice and caught the train from the dock to the city centre, where we 
wandered about an attractive area with our girls, who were then 13 and 6.   
From Melbourne we sailed through the Bass Strait and 
on to Sydney.  The harbour is pretty dramatic, and it 
was a thrill to sail under the Harbour Bridge and see the 
Opera House close up.  We docked and boarded a 
passenger ferry across the harbour to Taronga Park 
Zoo, as it was then called.  We had a splendid time 
there, getting acquainted  with Australian creatures we 
were thrilled to see. 
When we returned to the boat it was devoid of cruise passengers; as 
evening came on, dinner was served (great food and lovely service too!) 
and soon we were heading East on the final leg of our emigration journey. 
Eric Green    
eric.green@xtra.co.nz  
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We invite you to join us for our  

All Age Service  

‘Love like Jesus:   
Mission Impossible?’ 

Sunday 26th October 
10.30am  

at White Waltham Church  

 Come along ready to take part  
 if you wish, through interactive fun,  
 craft, drama and story 

 

We carefully plan our All Age Services to provide 
opportunities for active involvement and participation in a 

range of ways; there is something for everyone!   

Everyone is welcome to join us 
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Read this short story from the Bible… 
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…and complete this Wordsearch about it! 
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Cycling Shop 
SAM’S  BIKE  SHOP 

 

Moss End Garden Centre, 
Warfield, RG42 6EJ 

 

Many makes of bikes, spares and accessories 

Come and visit us for all your cycling needs. 

Free parking 
Phone 01344 360922 

samsbikeshop@outlook.com 
Sponsors of the Andrew family on their successful 

1,147 mile Project Rainbow Cycle Ride around Britain in 2011 

Bring this advert to get 10% off! 
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Tales from the Bells 
 White Waltham Bell Ringing 

 

 

In August, our tower had a good clean from top to bottom on the inside. 
One Sunday afternoon, a team of seven spent about two hours. A couple 
of the team did the stairs, a couple in the ringing chamber and a three in 
the Belfry.It made light work of what can take some time to do if there 
are just 2 people. 
Why was this done? I hear you ask.  Well, it has been some time since we 
had the Tower and Belfries Committee from the Oxford Diocesan Guild 
of Bell Ringers come and do an inspection. So, with the tower nice and 
clean, I then arranged for an inspection to be carried out. 
When the man came to do the inspection, it was very nerve-racking. He 
made his way up the tower, checking the stairs.  They mark on the 
condition of the stone stairs, making sure none are worn.  Some towers 
can have badly worn steps. Thankfully, ours are in good condition. 
They then mark the cleanliness of the Ringing Chamber (which is where 
we ring the bells from). They check to see if we have a First Aid Kit, a 
tower maintenance record book; they check the condition of the ropes, 
the presence of an emergency light, to name but a few items. Then they 
check the important part; the belfry where the bells are. All six bells are 
thoroughly checked including the working parts such as pulleys, slider 
boards, clappers... the lot!! 
When he had finished the inspection we were not told the result, as the 
inspector had to work out the scorings.  A few days later, I had an email 
giving us the result. We have managed to gain a GOLD award. 
The good thing with these inspections is that it is like an MOT for the 
bells. It did highlight a few things. One was that there was 
some unwanted movement. This has been caused by the hot weather, 
which dries woodwork up. Straight after the inspection, one of the ringers 
went up with spanners and tightened all nuts and bolts. All wheels are 
now ok. 
We had a short wait for the new certificate to be sent out – it is now 
displayed in the ringing chamber.  It means that the bells are safe to ring.  
Also, it's good to have had a clean and tidy up before we had the Heritage 
Open Day Weekend. 
Lesley Graves,  
Tower Captain  

Email: whitewalthambells@gmail.com  
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Service of  
Remembrance & Thanksgiving 

Sunday 9th November at 6.30pm 

For all who have lost a loved one 

This quiet, reflective service provides the opportunity for us to 
remember those we have loved and lost, and to give thanks for 

all that they did for us while discovering the difference that 
Jesus makes. 

 

 
 
 

Everyone is welcome - please do join us 
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New Life 
Every autumn wherever there are trees, those who live close by find 
themselves buried in dead and decaying leaves. It always seems to me a 
sad time. A brilliant display of colour marks the demise of that which was 
once living – thriving. The trees seem finished – death prevails. It does not 
seem possible that everything will recover. It thus becomes a time of 
dismay, disappointment. This is unwarranted, for always, everything will 
be reborn. What has died gives rise to this rebirth – new life comes into 
being, feeding on that which has gone.  
Jesus’ death on the cross ensures new life for us – in fact Jesus had to die 
so that those who believe in him can have new life. Jesus says in John 
chapter 12 verse 24:  Very truly I tell you, unless a kernel of wheat falls to 
the ground and dies, it remains only a single seed. But if it dies, it produces 
many seeds. Autumn can be a wonderful reminder of God’s plan; Jesus 
died so that we might know a fruitful life in Him. 

Bob Packer 
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Remembrance Sunday Service 

Sunday 9th November   
10.30am  

followed by a short Act of Remembrance  
at the War Memorial in White Waltham 

Everyone is welcome to all of our services  
at White Waltham Church   

 
 
 

Smile Lines 
Choice 
Why do Americans choose from just two people to run for president, and 
50 for Miss America? 

Wear out 
Three little boys were bragging about how tough they were. “I’m so 
tough,” said the first boy, “that I can wear out a pair of shoes in a week.” 
“Well,” said the second little boy, “I’m so tough, I can wear out a pair of 
jeans in a day.” 
“That’s nothing,” said the third boy. “When my parents take me to see 
my grandma and grandpa, I can wear them out in just one hour.” 

Oddest 
The parish magazine was reporting on a recent parish away-day at the 
seaside. It said: ‘The results of our competition for the oddest item found 
on the beach were: First prize: Mrs Wainwright; second prize: The Vicar; 
and third prize, Mr Simpson.’  
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Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Charities 
Clerk – Carolyn Thompson     07834 545967  carolynt52@icloud.com 

Shottesbrooke and White Waltham Welfare Fund 
This fund was established by the Charities Commission in 1912 to help 
those living in the ‘area of benefit’ (the Civil Parishes of Shottesbrooke 
and White Waltham and the Ward of South Hurley).  

How we can help:  The Charity income may be used to help generally, or 
help individual people living in the ’area of benefit’ who are in conditions 
of need, hardship or distress.  It can do this by making grants of money or 
by providing or paying for items, services or facilities.  

Restrictions:  The trustees cannot help pay for rates, taxes or other public 
funds. However, it may use its funds to add to help that is already being 
provided out of public funds. 

Each application for funding will be considered separately.  Applications 
that are successful on one occasion may not be successful in future. 
If you believe you would qualify for funding, please get in contact with the 
clerk by email (carolynt52@icloud.com) or telephone (07834 545967) and 
you will be contacted by your local Trustee. 
 

A letter of support will be required from a Social Worker, a Vicar/Priest, 
a Head Teacher, or another official body. 

 
 

Want some financial help with your education? 
Have you left school?  Are you thinking of full-time 

training or education? (apprenticeship/College, 
university etc.) or are you already there? 

If you are under 25 and live in the civil parishes of Shottesbrooke or 
White Waltham, or the south ward of Hurley … then the Duell and Hawes 
Educational Trust may be able to help you with a grant (this includes 
areas within Knowl Hill, Warren Row, Littlewick Green, Woodlands Park and 
Paley Street).   

For further information on the areas covered and eligibility,  
please write to:  Clerk to the Trustees, Carolyn Thompson,  
Spire View, Waltham Road, White Waltham, SL6 3SG  
or email: carolynt52@icloud.com for an application form  
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News from your Borough Councillors 

  
Maureen Hunt 

cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk 
George Blundell 

cllr.blundell@rbwm.gov.uk 
 
 
The wonderful summer is now coming to an end.  Many of us have had 
our holidays abroad but as the English weather has been so good, many 
have decided to stay in the UK.  The children are back to school and will 
be looking forward to Halloween.  That being said, we have the beautiful 
colours of autumn about to burst forth in this wonderful part of England 
we live in. 

Planning 
For those interested in what goes on around you, a weekly list of 
applications and decisions is published on the council’s website.  Go to 
Planning and then weekly lists. 

You may be interested in watching some of the council’s meetings on 
YouTube.  For instance, Maidenhead Development Management 
Committee – Planning Committee can be viewed by going to:  
www.rbwm.gov.uk: select Council and Democracy, then go to Council 
Meetings and choose which one you are interested in.  Click on the date of 
the meeting you want; this will take you to ‘Agenda and draft minutes’ 
where you can scroll down to Media and click on ‘Watch the meeting here'.   

The Nicholson’s Quarter application on 25th September application 
25/01099 which is for the demolition of the shopping centre (except 
Nicholson’s House and Brock House) and outline application office, 
residential, commercial use and car parking.   This is a very large 
application which will affect Maidenhead. 

Some council financial information. 
Not good news for the council as according to the analysis from the last 
quarter of 2023/2024 financial year, The Royal Borough had a total net 
borrowing of £189,465,000.  By the final quarter of 2024/2025, the net 
borrowing figure had drastically increased to £258,465,000. 

(continued) 
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The Audit and Governance Finance Committee held on 8th September is 
available to watch on YouTube.  The next meeting is on 17th November. 

Updated new buses 
Brand new buses are on the road from this week on select routes. 
Improvements include a smart air system, audio and visual location 
announcements, USB charging and free on-board Wi-Fi. The new low-
emission vehicles are also better for the environment, in line with the 
council's cleaner, greener, safer vision for the borough. 

The new Thames Valley vehicles will replace the following bus routes: 1, 
7, 16, 227 and 228. 

You also may be interested in: 
Get moving at the Desborough Suite with Leisure Focus!  
Have you signed up for the health, wellbeing and fitness classes in our 
Desborough Suite? 

The sessions, which will be held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays, 
are hosted by Leisure Focus’ well-loved fitness practitioners. Activity will 
expand in the coming months to offer a more enhanced fitness programme 
and the opportunity for greater daytime community use. 

To book your place, visit the Leisure Focus website: 
https://www.leisurefocus.org.uk/our-centres/desborough-suite/activities-1/ 

Community Spotlight 
To see details on community events and volunteering opportunities in the 
borough visit https://rbwmtogether.rbwm.gov.uk/community-spotlight) 

Do you have an upcoming not-for-profit community event or appeal for 
volunteers you’d like to add to the page? Email a short summary including 
key dates and a link to communications@rbwm.gov.uk 

Please do email us if we can help in any way.    

George and Maureen  
George Blundell and Maureen Hunt  
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EASY SU DOKU MEDIUM SU DOKU 

 
 

From the Registers 
 

 

 

Burials of Ashes 

 18th July Veronika Aldridge 

 12th August Carol Ann Brown 

 29th August Richard Arthur Allen  

 

Rob Robertson AIPHE RP 

OIL HEATING ENGINEER 
  OFTEC Registration C9632 Local Business Fully insured to £2M 

 Worcester Bosch Accredited installer 
 Oil boiler replacements 
 Oil/Gas Safety certificates 
 Swimming pool heating 
 Servicing & Maintenance 

Tel:- 07816 835520  or E-Mail: sales@robertsonheating.co.uk 
Website:  Robertsonheating.co.uk 
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Services at  
White Waltham Church 

Sunday Services at White Waltham Church  
are at 10.30am with activities for children every Sunday 

Services are in person and live via Zoom from the church building:  
http://www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk/zoom 

N.B. you can join us in one click on our website’s main page  

Service for All Ages 
Love like Jesus: Mission Impossible? 

  Sunday 26th October  
  10.30am  
  at White Waltham Church 

With fun activities for everyone, of all ages;  
we invite you to join us for this service.   

Some content is available on our Facebook page  
  White Waltham Church 

Do come and join us –  
everyone is welcome at White Waltham Church 
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Finding us online…. 
Follow White Waltham Church on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/whitewalthamchurch 

And/or visit our website 
www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 

You can also catch up with this magazine online. 
Visit our website and you’ll find the Parish Magazine under 

the ‘Resources’ tab.  You can get the current issues as well as 
being able to download earlier versions from the past year.   

 
If you use any of our advertisers, please tell them you saw their advert in this magazine. 
We are very grateful to all our advertisers who help to make this publication possible; 
we do not accept responsibility for products or services advertised in this magazine. 

This Magazine is printed by Printique, King Street Maidenhead SL6 1DZ.  Telephone 01628 630119 



 
  



 

 


